Lyonshall News

February / March 2023

WHAT'S NEW

Keeping you in touch with your community

WELCOME

Welcome to Lyonshall News. Inside you will find matters of interest to you and your community.

The cold winter days are here for some time so make sure you keep warm. If you have elderly neighbours please find the time to check in on them.

Don't forget Friday morning coffee in the Memorial Hall. A warm welcome providing an opportunity for the community to come together making important social connections.

Please let us know of any **local events** to post on the website. And contact us with any queries, comments or suggestions for future content.

TREE Planting

In White Lion Meadow

20th February

11.00am

All welcome

POP UP PUB
Sat 18th March
7pm

CHRISTMAS TREES



Once again in December, the Parish Council funded beautifully lit Christmas trees erected around the village. It really is a wonderful show and helps to brighten the spirits. Thanks to all those who hosted a tree!

POP UP PUB EVENTS

The Parish Council has orgainsed a pop up pub in the Memorial Hall for parishioners to attend from 7pm.

Saturday 18th March

HEREFORDSHIRE CONSULTATION

Herefordshire Council are consulting on the Agricultural Planning Supplementary Planning Document (AP SPD) until 24th February 2023 and welcome your views. You can view all the information and upload your views on the Herefordshire Council website consultation pages or go to https://hlp.commonplace.is

REPORT AN ISSUE

You can report damage, a problem or defect on the roads or footpaths in the parish in a number of ways:

Footpaths: Contact the Footpaths Officer Kate Lomax **katelomax4@gmail.com** or the Clerk. Alternatively you can report straight to the **Herefordshire Council Hotline on 01432 261800.**

Roads: Potholes will be logged quicker if you report them straight to Herefordshire Council Hotline on 01432 261800 or website—www.herefordshirecouncil.gov.uk

KING'S CORONATION



*****SAVE THE DATE****

The Parish Council is considering holding a community event to celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III on 6th May 2023.

Watch this space!

WHITE LION TREE PLANTING EVENT

The White Lion Meadow group would like to invite parishioners, especially some of our younger members, to help plant a few trees in the wildlife meadow. This is a lovely opportunity for local children to help develop the area encouraging our wildlife whilst giving the community the chance to watch the trees grow and change through the year.

All welcome on <u>Monday 20th February at 11.00am</u> in the meadow, please dress appropriately.

WINTER INFORMATION

Salt is available for parishioners to use on pavements outside their homes stored in yellow grit bins throughout the parish. ***Please note this is not for use on private driveways***

The Parish has a small supply of sandbags which are available from the Box at Burnt Orchard green space and in the Close. Please ensure you return any unspoilt bags when they are no longer needed. If there are no bags available you can purchase more locally from Kington Building Supplies.

Are you missing out? — www. lyonshall.net

Lyonshall has an information packed community website. If you are interested in current news and events then sign up for email news alerts.

Normal activities IN THE HALL

Contact organizers for information

Playgroup

Coffee Morning
Bridge Club

Lyonshall bridgeclub.org

Pilates with HelenB

info@helenbpilates.com

COUNCILLORS

Steven Futcher (Chair) 01544 340830 Paul Avery 01544 340409 Rod Bevan 01544 340347 Kate Lomax 01544 340092 Sandy Lampitt 01544 340403 Gill Cowling 01544 340551 Ray Richards 01544 340563 Andrew Turner 01544 340322 Richard Davies 01544 340517 Chris Auger 01544 340337 Becky Bissell (Clerk) 01544 340747 Roger Phillips 01544 340269 (County Councillor) Next Parish Council Meetings

Held in the Hall at 7:15 pm

Thursday 9th February 2023 Thursday 9th March 2023

If you would like to contribute to the next issue of Lyonshall News please contact Becky Bissell on 01544 340747 or email lyonshallparishclerk@gmail.com before 15th March 2022.